

# PTSO Board Meeting

---

February 28, 2022/ 6:30 pm/ Zoom Meeting ID: 934 6825 4003 Passcode: 175092

<https://zoom.us/j/93468254003?pwd=Y3d2S1BPeU9KNDVYUUFVtmt6SnFYQT09>

For more information about PTSO visit us at [ovoptso.org](http://ovoptso.org) and on Facebook at [Orangevale Open K-8 PTSO](#)

## Agenda

- I. Call to Order and Introductions-6:31 p.m.
  - a. If possible, in the chat:
    - i. What is your name? Ana, Rebecca, August, Danielle, Brianna, Tiffany, Rick
    - ii. How are you connected to OVO?
  - b. Anyone unable to enter text in the chat will have the opportunity to come off mute and share
- II. Secretary's Report: Sent link out to the minutes for 11\29\2021 November Meeting Minutes for your reference: [https://www.ovoptso.org/\\_files/ugd/246b0f\\_f4b46044db9d4b7083c951bceae5f3fa.pdf](https://www.ovoptso.org/_files/ugd/246b0f_f4b46044db9d4b7083c951bceae5f3fa.pdf)
- III. Principal's Report: Volunteer count is now up to 230, 46 are waiting to be approved. OVO is in 1<sup>st</sup> place district for volunteers. You do not have to be vaccinated to volunteer, you can be tested right at the OVO office, Rick and Alyse are certified through the County to administer those tests. March 12<sup>th</sup> is the end of the mask mandate. Jenn is continuing to work on the volunteer clearance on a daily basis. Quarantine guidelines will continue to change, you can check this status here: <https://www.sanjuan.edu/Page/52386> <https://schools.covid19.ca.gov/>  
Start and End times: The District is revisiting our start and end times; we will not be starting at the same time as Carnegie. Rick will be submitting recommendations\feedback directly to the District. If you haven't completed the parent survey please do so immediately: Parent Survey Link: <https://survey.k12insight.com/r/bbVtBW>
- IV. Treasurer's Report: Heather will not be attending. Patsy's report: All class grades are looking great.
  - a. Budget to Actual Spending: n\a
- V. Proposals for Vote: n\a
  - a. Budget Proposals: n\a
  - b. Event/Fundraiser Proposals
- VI. Committee Reports
  - a. Student Council-Rick reporting: Student store is still up and running. Bobcat Broadcast is still running as well.
  - b. Beautification: Brianna 6 adults, 5 kids attending the clean up day. A 30-gallon trash can was filled completely. The district has to approve some of our projects that are in need of improvement. These 4 categories have been identified: Landscaping, Repairing and Building, Facilities and playground games. The committee has set up a schedule based on the categories. Looking for a wall mural expert. Brianna's email: [bmhewitt2020@gmail.com](mailto:bmhewitt2020@gmail.com) A sign-up genius will come out soon for the next project.
- VII. Old Business
  - a. Review of Feedback from the November 29 Meeting: Fall Event was the pumpkin patch. Winter was Holiday Boutique.
- VIII. New Business
  - a. Creating committees to move forward:

- b. Jog-a-Thon: We are looking for a Jog-a-Thon Committee:  
[https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSckcISX9WcQWIDu\\_HQ4I\\_aP3E3Gz6eDzKY20vA\\_36PCxL8udw/viewform?usp=sf\\_link](https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSckcISX9WcQWIDu_HQ4I_aP3E3Gz6eDzKY20vA_36PCxL8udw/viewform?usp=sf_link)
    - i. History Day: This day will really give students a chance to experience some of the missed field trips that would have usually occurred but were missed due to Covid. We are looking for a History Day Committee:  
[https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScyDB4rupn9nxluUFxVWbo6cl\\_KISw\\_eFFT7NWpe\\_mO8qU\\_dg/viewform?usp=sf\\_link](https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScyDB4rupn9nxluUFxVWbo6cl_KISw_eFFT7NWpe_mO8qU_dg/viewform?usp=sf_link)
    - ii. Faculty and Staff Appreciation: We are looking for a Faculty and Staff Appreciation Committee:  
[https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSedZ1rPHhJML7x9IJdfhx2hIVPQr\\_0eJAUt2QyLXpDY--5nJQ/viewform?usp=sf\\_link](https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSedZ1rPHhJML7x9IJdfhx2hIVPQr_0eJAUt2QyLXpDY--5nJQ/viewform?usp=sf_link)
  - c. Supporting volunteer registration effort: Passed out fliers and were helping answering additional questions during drop-off and pick-up.
  - d. PTSO Board Elections at our April 25 meeting: We are in need of new Board members. At our April 25<sup>th</sup> meeting we will be voting in new members. We are looking for Chair, Head Class Treasurer, PTSO Class Treasurer, 2 Director positions. If you are interested in more information or would like to run: PTSO Board Elections: [https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSejWPnBw4Sa2Wj28hb6-pm6jWkmq8CxrOTxrCx6iBE1V31Uw/viewform?usp=sf\\_link](https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSejWPnBw4Sa2Wj28hb6-pm6jWkmq8CxrOTxrCx6iBE1V31Uw/viewform?usp=sf_link)
  - e. Board Positions:  
[https://www.ovoptso.org/\\_files/ugd/246b0f\\_95a5575bf88d4af6aacd06cb24670b8e.pdf](https://www.ovoptso.org/_files/ugd/246b0f_95a5575bf88d4af6aacd06cb24670b8e.pdf)
  - f. Email [secretary@ovoptso.org](mailto:secretary@ovoptso.org) and [chair@ovoptso.org](mailto:chair@ovoptso.org) with any questions
- IX. Announcements: Motion to approve Jog-a-thon and History Day event, 1<sup>st</sup> August Patterson, 2<sup>nd</sup> Katie Chandler, all in favor, no oppositions, no ostensions 7:54 p.m.  
 Next meeting April 25<sup>th</sup> @ 6:30 p.m.  
 We are looking for a Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Committee:  
 DEI committee: <https://forms.gle/Tpk4cjFsJP97K787>
- X. Adjournment 7:58 p.m.

2021-2022 PTSO Meetings: ~~September 27, November 29~~, February 28, and April 25